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JINDERA NEWS 

THE  

FREE - local Newspaper distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

 
                                                 A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

A perfect autumn day welcomed hundreds of eager bargain 
hunters to Jindera on Sunday 4th May for the 26th Annual 
Jindera Garage Sale. 
 

Over 70 sites registered to be part of the fun and sheds and 
garages were emptied of all those special unwanted pieces. 
Unfortunately,  there  were still some residents who took 
advantage  of the garage sale happening without actually 
registering their site. All the money raised goes to support 
people in the community which is why sites are checked out 
for registration during the morning.  
 

People from a wide area including Melbourne made the most 
of the opportunity to snap up a bargain. There are many who 
return year after year. Due to the ebb and flow of people 
through a myriad of locations it is always hard to accurately 
count numbers of people attending. 

Visitors supported the Op Shop along with the food outlets. 
Thank you to the Jindera Bakery, Fox and Brew, the Next 
Level  Café,  the  Jindera Hotel and of course the Jindera 
Anglers Club with their annual offering of ‘tasty fare’, for 
providing a great variety of food. Free furniture items were 
keenly snapped up from the Rural CareLink storage facility 
at St John’s Chapel. 
 

Jindera Rural CareLink continues to support and coordinate 
this annual event by organising the registration of sites, 
providing advertising and producing the maps as well as 
placing corflute signs at the entrances to the town. This will 
continue to be an annual event because it: 

 Supports people to declutter unused belongings 

 Is a means to recycle, reuse and repurpose items 

 Gets  people out and about in their own community 
encouraging social connections 

 Showcases our lovely town of Jindera 
 

A big thank you to the Council Parks and Gardens team who 
had the town looking immaculate.   
 

Any  suggestions  to  add  to  next year’s event would be 
welcomed. Feedback can be sent to: 
office@ruralcarelink.org.au 
One idea was to invite buskers to come along and provide 
entertainment.                                                                                                       (more Garage Sale - page 4) 

Our Community … 

… nobody town  does it better!  

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 
 

The Volunteer Week Morning Tea:  
This month, we welcomed 2 new volunteer members, 
both of whom are already volunteering in the Op Shop. It 
was wonderful to get together during Volunteer Week, 
sharing an informal Morning Tea at the Fox and Brew - a 

lovely opportunity for we who were able to come along, 
to just mingle, meet some of the newer faces and enjoy 
each other’s company. We missed those who were unable 
to attend on the day, but 
acknowledge the contributions that 
all of us as volunteers bring, and the 
huge significance of the roles 
played by volunteers, everywhere.  
Special little ‘Volunteer-in-
Training’ was Lizzie’s 
granddaughter who volunteered to 
help make the Volunteers Week 
Sign. 
 

Anzac Day:  
Thank you to our Jindera News Editor, 
Julia, for the moving editorial coverage, 
and accompanying photos of our recent 
Anzac Day Services. With hundreds 
attending, it was heartwarming to see so 
many pay their respects for those who have served and 
continue to serve our country. The best laid plans for 
sound, had it working perfectly the day before, but went 
awry on the day. We will gratefully accept the kind offer 
from-Daniel (Jindera Theatrical Company) who has 
volunteered to provide sound system gear, setting up and 
monitoring for both the dawn and 10.30 services, in 2026. 
RCL’s wreath was laid with pride by Leeny Mason and 
Vickie Priscina. 
 

School Grants:  
All our local schools eligible to receive Grants have now 
responded. RCL is happy to be able to play a small part in 
ensuring more children are able to receive support, should 
the school see that it be required. 
 

Solar Farm Nomination to Community Committee  
RCL have nominated one 
Committee Member to become a 
member of the GPG Australia 
Glenellen Solar Farm Community 
Grants Committee which will determine how $100, 000 
will be distributed in the Jindera Community. 
 

Pamper Sessions UPA:  
It’s gratifying to see the 
continuation of these sessions run 
through our Community Assist 
Volunteer Team, and we are delighted to get feedback that 
our sessions are being so well received. 
 

Hume Bank Spam Information Session.   
This has been deferred for the 
moment, with a lack of capacity to 
drive the organisation of, but it will 
be announced when we have a future 
definite date.  
 

Garage Sale:  
With fantastic coverage and taking front page position in 
this edition of the Jindera News, this is a follow up to say 
a BIG Thank You, to the volunteers who helped out in 
selling maps, working in the Op Shop, setting up and 
packing up. Events can’t happen without these behind-the
-scenes tasks being done and the generous helpers who 
offer their time to do so. RCL is happy to announce that 
we made $3678.00, which will be put to very good use, 
back into our community. 

 

For general RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, Hardship,  

Personal Assistance and Community Assist. 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please Note: The editorial team reserves the right not to publish 

submissions or to modify the presentation of any item to suit the 

style of the publication. All items published are understood to be 
the responsibility of the contributor.  
 

Advertising Rates - 2025  
   Per edition:  Full page $100.00 
     1/2 page $60.00 
     1/3 page $50.00 
     1/4 page  $40.00 

     1/8 page     $30.00  (Bus. Card size) 
 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page inserts 
FREE digital colour editions of this publication  

are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
http://www.humebank.com/
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Carers Support Group 
  

We usually meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue and dates of these meetings. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

TWO Defibrillators are available 24 Hours a Day 
 

 Jindera Hub Building 
 

 Jindera Country Golf Club easy to access from carpark  
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during the follow 
Jindera Facilities Open Hours 
 

 Football Club 

 Swimming Pool 

 Tennis Club 

 Fire Brigade 

 Anglers' Club 

 Jindera Medical Centre 

 Jindera Public School 
 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  

familiarise yourself with these above locations. 

Headlines and Happenings - continued 

 
COMMUNITY ASSIST:  
 

 CAN YOU HELP?  
 

 Do you know someone?  
 

 Do you have a family friend or a neighbour who might 
be housebound for whatever reason, recuperating from 
an injury or hospital stay? 

 

 Someone who might have no family nearby? 
 

 Someone who might be vision-impaired and would like 
to have the newspaper read to them?  

 

 Someone who might enjoy going out for a coffee, need 
some groceries picked up and delivered, who might 
just enjoy some extra company from a friendly visitor 
every now and then? 

 

Get in touch with us at Rural Care Link (RCL) if you have 
anyone in mind, or if you would like to be someone who 
might provide that help or that company.  
For  more information about the volunteer Community 
Assist team see  page 30 

OP SHOP News 
 

By Jason McKenzie (Op Shop Coordinator, RCL)  
 

The Op Shop has some great bargains with sale items in 
our clearance tubs and also on our ‘specials’ clothing rack.  
 

We will be having a HALF PRICE SALE from  
Tuesday 10th to Saturday 14th June -  

for all the details see page 13. 

 

For that Special, Unusual and/or Vintage Sale Item don’t 
forget to check out our Facebook page where you could 
find yourself a hidden gem. All Facebook items are posted 
out at the buyers expense. Follow this link to our Facebook 
page: Op Shop Facebook 
 

Thank you for supporting your local Op Shop. 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
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Garage Sale -  continued 

Rural CareLink would like to thank all the participants who took the time and made the effort to be in this local annual 
event and look forward to meeting up with everyone again next year.   

Also a great big thank you to all our wonderful regular sponsors and also to the new sponsors of our Garage Sale.  
 

Hume Bank • Ray White Real Estate • Conway Printing • NA Auto  • Jindera Hotel  • IGA  
Jindera Vet Clinic • Jindera Bakery  • GHC • Jindera PO • Next Level Café • Fox and Brew 

 

No Garages Were Sold! 
The sun was up 
The crowd arose. 
A cup of tea and throw on the clothes. 
 

Some came early, 
 some came late.  
Buyers and sellers  
 met at the gate. 
 

Door to door  
And street to street, 
The mix of goods 
Was hard to beat. 

The young and old 
The shy and the bold 
The folks all rummaged, 
A search for pure gold. 
 

The bargains were bought 
After lots of deep thought, 
But all with goodwill 
And community spirit. 
 

The idea … to raise money,  
You just had to be in it. 

 

That left unsold 
Remained in the hand. 
Returned to the garage 
Awaiting the demand,  
  to bring it all out 
At next year’s big sale,  
  when Jindera gets together 
Again … without fail. 

Garage Sale Poem 

http://www.humebank.com/
https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
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We  are  so fortunate in Jindera to have our own little 
shopping plaza. The convenience of having the IGA, the 
Bakery, our own Pharmacy, a Pizza Shop and a proper 
Butcher  is  indeed  a  huge  benefit  of  living  in our 
community, especially with its own handy accessible car 
park.  
 

Unfortunately,  it seems far too many 
people are taking this convenience for 
granted.  The Plaza is for use to all within 
our  community, passers by and visitors. 
However, the misuse and inappropriate 
behaviour of drivers within the  carpark  
is  becoming  ALARMING!   
 

Near misses between vehicles and pedestrians are a daily 
occurrence.  From  cars  rolling  out of their car spaces 
because the brake wasn’t put on, to vehicles entering the 
wrong way, exiting the wrong way and navigating the car 
park the wrong way at speed – it is only a matter of time 
before a major incident occurs.  

One small way we can all ensure the carpark is a safe 
space for ALL to use, is simple. Park appropriately!  
Jindera  is  only getting busier 
and growing by the month.  
Showing consideration for 
each other and our community by parking responsibly and 
using  the  carpark correctly according to the directing 
arrows  and  signs is  a great way to ensure we can all 
utilise the convenience of the Plaza carpark at all times, 
without risk of incident or injury.  
 

So next time you pop down to the IGA or 
any of our other local businesses whether in 
the Plaza or not, just take a moment. Take a 
breath. Slow down!  We all love this part of 
the world for the peace and quiet you can 
have living in a small town, so let’s keep it 
chill and enjoy the conveniences we have 
by showing consideration and respect to 
those around us.    

The below "Parks of Shame" are rated from 1 to 10.  
One being the worst and ten being the best. 

Jindera IGA Plaza Carpark 

1 out of 10 - Taking up 2 spaces during the busiest 
time of the day, not very chill 

0 out of 10 - another one … so close yet so 
very far! 

-9 out of 10  - taking up 6 carpark spaces when there is lots of parking space on the roadside.  
Is this a very bold or very silly move??  

1 out of 10 - would have been a  -1 
but at least the park is straight 

1 out of 10 - maybe consider getting a new 
driving instructor, that is not how you park. 

0 out of 10 - so close ... Yet so far!                                                                          

-11 out of 10 - we really appreciate our On-demand Bus service  
but this is not how to park to let a passenger pick up groceries  

with cars trying to drive around you. 

10 out of 10  
- perfect park 



 

June 2025                                     Jindera News - Edition 322                                                   Page 6 

How The Welcome Experience  Benefits Regional Employers 
 

By Karin Willcox Manager, The Welcome Experience Program,  Regional Development Australia Murray 

Attracting and retaining essential workers has never been more 
important for regional employers. In areas like Albury and 
Greater Hume, demand for staff across healthcare, education, 
emergency services and the care sectors continues to grow. But 
while filling a vacancy is one thing—helping a new employee 
settle into the community is quite another. 
 

That’s where The Welcome Experience comes in. 
Delivered by Regional Development Australia Murray and 
funded by the NSW Government, The Welcome Experience is a 
free, tailored service that supports essential workers and their 
families as they relocate to regional NSW.  
While its primary focus is on the individuals making the move, 
the flow-on benefits for employers are significant - and often 
underestimated. 
 

Stronger Staff Retention 
Relocation is about more than just a job. For new workers to feel 
confident staying long-term, they need to feel like they belong. 
Research   shows   that  social  connection  and  community  
integration are key to retention—especially in the early months 
after a move. 
By supporting housing searches, childcare enrolments, school 
tours, partner employment, and introductions to local clubs and 
services,  The  Welcome  Experience  reduces the social and 
logistical  friction  that can otherwise lead to early exits. For 
employers,  this  means less turnover, greater stability, and a 
better return on investment when onboarding skilled staff. 
 

Less Pressure on HR Teams 
Many  organisations   may  not  have  the  capacity - or  the  
remit - to provide support beyond the workplace. Yet when new 
hires are trying to juggle rental inspections, school decisions, 
and a job search for their partner, it can directly impact their 
performance and wellbeing. The Welcome Experience acts as an 
extension of your team, providing hands-on support that goes 
beyond what most HR departments can offer.  
Local Connectors - like Lou Newman - bring deep regional 
knowledge  and personal networks to the table, helping new 
arrivals feel supported and informed from day one. 
 

Community Connection That Drives Retention 
Local  Connectors  don’t  just help with logistics - they help 
people feel like they belong. That could mean recommending a 
walking group, connecting someone to a local arts collective, or 
introducing them to a weekend soccer team. These moments of 
connection may seem small, but they can make the difference 
between a short-term placement and a lasting contribution. 
When people feel welcome in their new community, they’re 
more  likely  to stay, grow, and become ambassadors for the 
region, and your workplace.  

Flexible, Free and Ongoing Support 
The Welcome Experience 
is designed to be low-
barrier and highly respon-
sive.  
Employers can refer new 
hires or simply encourage 
them to reach out directly. 
Support  is  available  
before, during and after 
the move - and continues 
long after the boxes are 
unpacked.  It’s  also   
completely   free   for  
eligible essential workers, making it one of the most cost-
effective retention tools available to regional employers today. 
With  the  right  support, essential workers don’t just relocate to 
regional NSW - they  put  down  roots,  build  lives,  and  be-
come part of the community. And when that happens, everyone 
benefits. 
 

How to Get Involved 
If you're an employer in the Albury, Federation or Greater Hume 
areas  and you'd like to learn more about how The Welcome 
Experience  can  support  eligible  essential workers to your 
business contact Karin Willcox on 0400 030 595. 

The Welcome Experience is part of the NSW Government’s 
Essential Worker Attraction Program, fully funded until 
2025/26. 

 

Karin Willcox Manager, The Welcome Experience Program 
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Jindera Bush Fire BRIGADE 
by “Poppa Pomegranate”  

The Brigade has finally taken delivery of a replacement 
vehicle for our Personnel Carrier (PC). The vehicle is also 
the key chainsaw response vehicle in the Southern Border 
Team District. The old PC was damaged in a fireground 
incident and has taken nearly 12 months to be replaced.  

 

Our old PC was affectionately known as the Kitchen. At 
the time the brigade purchased the original vehicle, many 
years ago, it was money either spent on fitting out the 
kitchen in our brigade station or purchased the vehicle. 
The vehicle won the debate but was then named the 
‘Kitchen’. The brigade then had to raise a bit more cash 
to fit out the kitchen in the shed. 

 

The new vehicle (our renovated kitchen) is fitted out with 
the new NSW RFS livery and markings which is vastly 
different to what we have had in the past. The vehicle also 
has  a  range of innovative technology fitted to it. This 
includes a Star Link mobile base station which provides us 
with Vehicle as a Node (VaaN) capability.  

 

The VaaN gives the vehicle full Public Safety Network 
access  through  satellite  technology.  This vehicle can 
access the full suite of NSW RFS systems, including 
stronger radio communications when we are on a fire 
ground.   It  also  provides  greater  mobile  telephone  
coverage to the 4G and 5G networks. The technology also 
has the capability to provide internet access if our current 
fire shed access is affected by natural disasters or fires.  
 

Over the coming weeks you will see our Captain driving 
the  vehicle  around the village as we make some final 
adjustments to the storage area to ensure we can have all 
our necessary chainsaw equipment ready to respond to 
anywhere in the Southern Border Team Area and beyond. 
 

If you would like to join us in 
assisting our great community of 
Jindera, we encourage you to drop 
in when you see us at the Fire 
Shed.  

 

Our brigade training and maintenance session are every 
second  Saturday  morning from 8:00am or give the 
captain a call on 0427 263414.  
 

We have many roles that you 
can help us with if you do not 
want to get on a fire truck.  
 

Thanks for your ongoing 

support of your local 

Jindera Brigade.  

 

 

 
 
 
NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  
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Meet Alice: radiographer, mental health advocate, and 
racer in the upcoming Tatts Finke Desert Race! 
 

Originally from Jindera, attending Jindera Public School, 
she now works at Alice Springs Hospital and has been 
training hard for one of the most challenging off-road 
events in the country, to be held 7th to 9th of June, 2025. 

“The desert has no sympathy for you.  I just want to have 
the feeling of: I did that.  It was hard, but I did it!” 
 

She’s  racing  in  memory of her brother, who died by 
suicide, and fundraising for ‘It’s Okay Not to be Okay’,  a 
charity dedicated to mental health awareness and breaking 
stigma.  

Donations can be made by visiting  
https://www.mycause.com.au/p/359311/alice-does-finke-
for-mental-health  
and she is fast approaching her target of $10,000. 

“Because the Finke Desert Race is such a male-
dominated sport, I felt like it was a good space to bring 
up conversations around mental health.  More people 
should be able to talk about it.” 
 

Women  make  up  only  5% of the Finke Desert Race 
entrants.  Alice hopes her ride inspires her young niece, 
and others, to believe that women belong in every space, 
including Motorsport. 

Best of luck Alice! 

Motorsport Miles for Mental Health 

Anglers Club ………………………………    0427 238 281 
Friends in Action (Caritas) …………………   0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………...1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………...……0498 092 200 
Conway Printing…………………………….…..  6026 3611 
CWA ………………………………………..  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………...……………  0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………..…… 0423 204 263 
Golf Club……………………………………  0427 431 696 
Jindera Lutheran Church…………….………  0438 263 417 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………   6026 3622 
Jindera Public School………………………….…6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office…………………………….    6026 3201 
Meals on Wheels …………..……………     (02) 6036 3677  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………..…   0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………...0407 357 082 
Netball Club…………………………………  0407 186 073 
OP SHOP …………………………………   (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ……………………………………...6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………...…  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ……………...………… 0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   ……………………  0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School…………………...……6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………...…6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church…………………..…   6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   ……………………..………… 6026 3900 
Tennis Club………………………..………… 0412 314 617  

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

https://www.mycause.com.au/p/359311/alice-does-finke-for-mental-health
https://www.mycause.com.au/p/359311/alice-does-finke-for-mental-health
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Year 11 & 12 Sydney Trip 
 

Recently our Year 11 and 12 students 

made  an  overnight   trip  to Sydney.  

Highlights of the trip included visiting liberal 

arts college, Campion College, the tomb 

and museum of our college patroness, St 

Mary  MacKillop,  as  well  as St Mary’s 

Cathedral.   Students also enjoyed an 

evening ferry ride on Sydney harbor and 

dinner at Circular Quay. 
 

The  trip concluded with a visit to NSW 

Parliament House where the group was 

met by our local member for Albury, Justin 

Clancy.  We are thankful for the time he 

made to speak to the students, giving an 

insight into his experience as a member of 

Parliament. Our Year 11s and 12s then 

participated in a lively debate on changing 

the legal drinking age in Australia, in both 

the upper and lower houses, before hitting 

the road for a taste of rain-soaked Sydney 

traffic. 
 

It was no doubt a trip that will be a happy 

highlight of school life at SMMC for years 

to come. 

RAS & BISSA Cross Country Competitions 
 

Congratulations to our primary student team of 

runners  who  competed at the RAS Cross 

Country Competition at the Jindera Golf Course 

in early May.  They all ran well with one student 

qualifying for the CIS Competition that will be 

held in Sydney. 
 

We also congratulate our high school Cross 

Country  team who recently competed in the 

BISSA   Cross  Country  competition  held  in  

Narrandera. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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Jindera Community Hub 

83 Urana Street, Jindera 
 

Every 2
ND

 TUESDAY of the Month 

 

Next Clinic - Tuesday 10TH JUNE 
 

To make an APPOINTMENT or 
for more INFORMATION please 
call Ross Circuit Child and Family 
Health on 6025 4822 

Megas Music Store  
161 High Street Wodonga 

02 6056 1044  
MusicAccessories.com.au                            
www.MegasMusic.com.au 

JINDERA SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL 

Annual General Meeting 
 

Tuesday, 10 June 2025 at 7:30pm 
  

The School of Arts Hall Committee would like to invite all those interested  
to our Annual General Meeting on Tuesday10h June  

at the Hall - 131 Dight St, Jindera. 
 

         All visitors welcome and new members invited to express interest.  
 

  For more information phone Zahira Tolhurst, Secretary - M: 0423 918 795  

http://MusicAccessories.com.au


 

June 2025                                     Jindera News - Edition 322                                                   Page 12 

1 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
MENS & LADIES  Comp 
11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

2 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 9 Hole 
8.30am 

3 

Wiggle & Giggle 
Jindera Community Hub 
10.00am - 11.00am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  
Morgan Country  

CAR CLUB   
7.30pm - Club House - 
Jindera Reserve 

4 

CWA Meeting 
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

5 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 18 Hole 
11.30am 

World Envi-
ronment Day  

6 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

7 

  
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

8 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
MENS & LADIES  Comp 
11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

9 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 9 Hole 
8.30am 

10 

School of Arts Hall  
AGM - 7.30pm 
Wiggle & Giggle 
Jindera Community Hub 
10.00am - 11.00am 
Jindera Child & Family 

HEALTH CLINIC 
Jindera Community Hub  
Phone: 6025 4822 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  

11 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Playgroup 
Jindera  Hub 9.30-11am 

 
 

 

12 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 18 Hole 
11.30am 

13 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

14 

 

15 
Jindera Museum  

VINE WORKSHOP 
From11.30am to 1.30pm  
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
MENS & LADIES  Comp 
11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

16 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 9 Hole 
8.30am 

 

17 

Community Forum  
AGM 

Community Hub - 7.30pm 
Wiggle & Giggle 
Jindera Community Hub 
10.00am - 11.00am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Carers Support Group  
Ph: 0428 406060  
 

18 

Storytime 
Jindera Library 11.00am 

Playgroup 
Jindera  Hub 9.30-11am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

19 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 18 Hole 
11.30am 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

20 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  5.30pm 

21  
 

22 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
MENS & LADIES  Comp 
11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

23 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 9 Hole 
8.30am 

 
 

 

 

Wiggle & Giggle 
Jindera Community Hub 
10.00am - 11.00am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

Playgroup 
Jindera  Hub 9.30-11am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am  

26 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 18 Hole 
11.30am 

27 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

28 

 

29 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
MENS & LADIES  Comp 
11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

30 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Ladies Comp 9 Hole 
8.30am 

    
 

Jindera Community Diary       June 2025 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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OP SHOP 

10th - 14th JUNE 
Everything in Store 

Half Price  
 

Jindera OP SHOP - Open 5 Days 

Tuesday-Friday 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

Come on down and grab yourself a bargain! 

5 Days ONLY 
 

Phone 02 60 26 3001 - 83 Urana Street, Jindera 
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Email  info@jinderapreschool.com.au      Phone 02 6026 3468 

jinderapreschool.com.au 
Have you seen our new website?   

Get up-to-date news, important enrolment information and beautiful photos of our facility.   

We are now taking Expressions of Interest for 2026.  

Look for the ‘Join our Waitlist!’ button on our website! 

This term  will  see  the  Jindera  Preschool  engaging with Murray Arts Albury to deliver Kinder Kulture to all our 
preschool groups. 
 

“Murray Arts works with local First Nations creatives to deliver fun and engaging hour-long creative workshops to pre
-school  aged  children.  Started In  2015, the program aims to introduce pre-school aged children to authentic First 
Nations  creative  practice  in various creative, fun and interactive ways. By engaging First Nations creatives across 
music, visual arts, drama and storytelling throughout the region, we hope to work alongside the community to celebrate 
Aboriginal arts and culture.”  https://murrayarts.org.au/kinder-kulture/ 
 

We will welcome Indigenous artists to our preschool from week 3 and have booked sessions with different artists 
throughout the rest of the year. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
https://murrayarts.org.au/kinder-kulture/
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Kangaroos – Tuesday/Thursday    Teacher – Chloe Roberts  - Bach of Ed. Early Childhood  
                         Masters of Special Education 
 

Wombats – Monday/Wednesday   Teacher – Jessica Parascos -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
 
Kookaburras – Friday       Teacher – Olivia Phegan -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 

At the beginning of the term, the 5yo Kangaroos 

were very lucky to have Jonas from Ghana Have 

Some  Fun visit and perform with his African 

instruments.  We learnt words from his native 

language and, using these newly learnt words, we 

participated in traditional call and response songs.  

Uncle  Jonas  taught  us  about  the traditional 

African instruments, and we had the opportunity 

to play the instruments and dance.  We sang 

songs and listened to stories, taking in the ways 

and culture of Africa.  To follow on from this 

amazing experience, we are very excited to be 

exploring different realms of music during the 

term  – listening to various genres and styles, 

connecting with music and ways to move our 

bodies  in  response, and experimenting with 

playing a variety of instruments. 

This term our 3yo Kookaburras are focusing on 
our  communication  and  language.  We are 
building  our  knowledge of words and how to 
respond when we hear or see them.  
Communication  and  language  can  look like 
gestures/actions, facial responses, behaviours, 
spoken words, key signs, visual cues or sounds. It 
is  important  that  our  children recognise and 
understand the value of communication and the 
impact it has on their environment and self. We 
are  learning  to  recognise and respond to our 
verbal name.  We are learning to keep ourselves 
safe and redirect others – ie STOP I do not like it! 
We are building our understanding of talking and 
listening through experiences with the Talking/
Yarning Stick and learning about participating in 
shared communication.  

This term the 4yo Wombats are diving a rich and 

meaningful journey  of  emotional  understanding,  

creativity, and connection with the world around us. 

Our Wombats are being introduced to the ‘Zones of 

Regulation’ through an interactive station that helps 

them tune into their feelings and build strategies to 

manage big emotions.  

As the seasons shift, we’ve already noticed the magic 

of Autumn — colourful leaves falling and changing 

— sparking curiosity, creativity, and collaborative art 

experiences using natural materials.  

We will connect further with the land as we explore 

bush walks in our environment around us.  

We’ll also be getting our hands dirty in the garden, 

planting vegetables and flowers while learning how to 

care for the earth with kindness and responsibility.  
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St. Paul's Jindera 
 

Sundays 8.30am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 
St  Mary’s Catholic Church 

Urana Road Jindera 
02 6025 1784 

email:  
lavington@wagga.catholic.org.au 
website: holyspiritlavington.org.au 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. P Murphy 
Assistant Priest: Fr. M Perry 
 
Mass times:   Saturday 8am 
         Sunday 9am 
Confessions before Mass 
 
Baptisms and Weddings  
by Appointment 

 

Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
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with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary: 2025 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity  
for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 11th June    Golf Club Movie Day Corowa: 
  M/tea 9.15am ½ Acre Coffee Lounge (52 Hawkins St, Howlong). 
    Movie TBA @ approx. 11am Federation Cinema, Corowa Golf Club (1 Hume St, Corowa). 
  Lunch1.30pm Corowa Civic Bowling Club (32 Bridge St, Corowa). 
  Depart St Paul’s 8.45am. 
 Contact: Sharon Redding 0418 466 331. 

.Friendship in Action  

Playground Area Upgrades 
Work continues around the playground area with posts for the new fence in place. The poles 
for the last set of shade sails were installed with the sails to be put up shortly. (maybe by the 
time Jindera News has been distributed) 
The work on the ramp for the zip line is nearly complete along with the other new play-
ground activity sites. 
 

Traffic Speed Counter s 
The traffic speed counter which was placed in Creek St between Wood and Fallon St indicated that the majority of road 
users were travelling at the correct speed. Keep up the good work! Unfortunately, the one on Pioneer Dr developed a 
fault and didn’t record any of the traffic use. Hopefully another one will be placed. 
 

Pathway Grant Unsuccessful 
Unfortunately, the grant which was applied for to construct a sealed pathway from Pomegranate Estate to the 
Walla/Jindera Rd intersection was unsuccessful along with other places in the rest of Greater Hume 
 

Telstra/ Optus  Power Pole 
Essential Energy installed a new pole and transformer at the western entrance to the Rec. Reserve to boost 
power for the Telstra/ Optus tower. This should allow the generator which has been operating behind the 
football clubrooms to be removed. 
 

Netball Club NEW Clubhouse 
Congratulations  to  the  Netball  Club  on the near 
completion of their new clubrooms, which will be 
available for general use also. The new lights on the 
verandah certainly shine out brightly.  
A lot of hard work, persistence and planning have 
gone into this project! 
 

Village Green Bus Stop 
The bus zone near the Village Green has been extended to allow an extra bus to fit in. Please be aware 
of this change when parking. 
 

New Trees along Dight Street  
The Council Parks and Gardens crew have been busy planting the new trees along Dight St with more 
to be placed elsewhere. Please keep an eye out for anyone causing damage to the trees or supports. This 
is ratepayers’ money which is wasted when malicious damage is done. 
 
School Crossing at St Mary McKillop School 
St Mary McKillop College are happy to announce that they have finally been approved for a school crossing 
supervisor who will start on June 12th for an hour in the mornings and afternoons. Please slow down and 
drive carefully during school hours. 
 

Jindera War Memorial  
The Friends of the Jindera War Memorial group now has six members. At the moment we are waiting on 
quotes for the restoration. Contact Jenny O’Neill 0438 263 417 or Aimee Keogh (Riley) 0467 000 306 for 
more information or to indicate your interest. 
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May  has  flown by and we find ourselves looking to the 
middle of the year. As June has announced its arrival, so has 
the   cooler  weather.    The  museum  has  cooled  down  
considerably, but we now see soup again in the Tea Room 
on a Sunday, along with the open fire, both are always crowd 
pleasers. The Tea Room has seen very good patronage over 
the past few weeks with a very busy day on Mother’s Day. 
Thank-you to all of those wonderful mothers who helped in 
the  Tea  Room  on  Mother’s  Day,  leaving  their family 
celebrations until later in the day. 

During  the month of May, we also had a visit from the 
Armstrong Siddeley Car Club of Australia - Armstrong 
Siddeley  vehicles  are  luxury  cars produced in England 
between 1920 and 1960, later absorbed by Rolls Royce. We 
saw a beautiful collection of cars and great people from 
across Australia who also enjoyed the museum and lunch. 

We have had several other small groups in over the month 
and another two schools bringing their Year 2 groups for a 
visit.  School  visits  are  always  a  lot of fun, with many 
children never having seen some of the exhibits we have at 
the museum. Their comments and insights into the life and 
times depicted at the museum are often very funny. 

 
The Craft Shop workshops have been continuing through 
May with Macro Photography, Sashiko Embroidery and 
Acrylic painting (see page 32). These were small group 
workshops, all held in various locations within the Museum. 
Attendees all enjoyed the various activities and the morning 
or afternoon tea provided by the wonderful Tea Room ladies. 
These  workshops  were  sponsored  by  Murray Arts and 
provided great opportunity to have a taste of a craft or skill 
that you might be interested in, for a very reasonable price. 
 

May heralds the need for those sun seekers to pack up their 
houses into their caravans and head north. 
Many of our regular volunteers fit into this 
category  and   so   we   are  somewhat  
depleted of door attendants over the next 
few months. If anyone has a spare few 
hours of a morning or afternoon, we would 
be  more  than  happy  to  offer  you the 
opportunity of filling them by volunteering 
at the museum. Just give me a call or pop in sometime. 
 

June sees our Wicker Workshop, which will be held at the 
old Jindera Police Station, now the home of 
one of our volunteers. Two workshops are 
available, one at 11.30am and another at 
1.30pm.     Tickets   can   be  booked  at   
Trybooking through this link https://
www.trybooking.com/DBRCS ,  thanks  
Alison for  offering  this  interesting  use of 
your Autumn prunings. See page 19. 

 

June  also  sees  the  museum   host  the  Southern NSW 
Regional   Heritage  Group,  a  collective  of  museum   
representatives from across Southern NSW, predominantly 
Southern Riverina. Members come from Wagga Wagga, 
Yass, Coleman and sometimes even from as far away as 
Hay.  This is an interesting group, often with excellent 
speakers or insights; it is also an opportunity for us to ensure 
the museum is seen further afield. 
 

July sees the museum offer the first of their Cemetery 
Walks;   this will be conducted at St John’s 
Cemetery on Sunday  afternoon 6th July. See 
page 19  in  this  edition.  Tickets  again are 
available through Trybooking. The walk will 
conclude at the Tea Room with a mug of soup 
and  a  tot  of  port  to  dispel the winter (and 
cemetery) chills.  
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Margie Wehner  - President  
 

0408 409 842 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

https://www.trybooking.com/DBRCS
https://www.trybooking.com/DBRCS
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Surf’s Up in Jindera 
 

Who needs a beach when you have a grassy hill and a big 
imagination? This week, the children designed their own 
surfboards  and  zoomed   down   the  hill,  embracing  
adventurous play while building balance, coordination, 
and fine motor skills. A fantastic example of creativity 
meeting movement. 

 
 Insect Investigations 
 

Our stick insect explorations have captured the children’s 
interest once again. They have been closely observing, 
asking  thoughtful  questions,  and  engaging in gentle, 
respectful  interactions.  These experiences continue to 
nurture curiosity, care, and a deeper understanding of the 
living world around us. 

Tree Decorating with Wool 
 

Our front yard tree is looking 
brighter than ever. The children 
worked  together to wrap it in 
colourful wool, developing fine 
motor control and a strong sense 
of pride in their collaborative art 
project. The result is a vibrant, 
welcoming feature of our outdoor 
space. 

 
Messy Play and Open-Ended Art 

 
 

Guided by the Curiosity 
Approach,  our  art   
provocations have been 
full of texture, colour, 
and creative freedom. 
From mud kitchens to 
textured painting and 
playdough exploration, 
the children have been 
expressing themselves 
through  messy,   
meaningful play. 

 
 

Marble Run Madness 
 

The  marble  run investigations continue to inspire our 
budding engineers. There’s been lots of trial and error, 
teamwork, and “aha” moments as the children test designs, 
solve problems, and learn through hands-on physics play. 

Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 
Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 
Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

We've had a week full of imagination, exploration, and meaningful connections with our learning environment. 
Here’s a snapshot of the wonderful experiences that unfolded. 

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 

 For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  

 JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM - AGM 
The AGM will be held at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

 

Tuesday 17th JUNE 2025  
7:30pm  

 

ALL WELCOME 

 

 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would  
like to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

 WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO?  
The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend 

and discuss what is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera.  
Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tuesday in February, April, June, August and October. 

 

The Forum is able to put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council on issues  
facing our Jindera community, facilitate direct discussion with Councillors who are in attendance  

at regular meetings, in addition to holding special meetings relating to specific issues. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Members of the Hall Committee and Football Club have met to work through 
inclusions for the draft plans of the new combined Community Centre. 
 

A basic draft plan is being drawn up at present and will hopefully be presented 
to the next joint committee meeting on Tuesday, June 24.  
 

The draft plan will need further discussion, as the basic concept has been 
arrived at, with variables as to positioning and further inclusions. 
 

Thanks to community members who have provided feedback at the 
Community Meetings and via direct contact. 

 
Fundraising for the new Community Centre is ongoing 

with the need for donations to the Return and Earn Collection  

being held at NA Auto (94-96 Urana Street) - cans, plastic and  

glass bottles containing the 10c refund label will be gratefully  

received — please do not crush the cans as they cannot be submitted. 

 
 If you are interested in being part of this community venture, we would  

 love to hear from you—phone Kathy Anderson on 0407 357 082. 

mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
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www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

http://www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
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The Henty/Culcairn Probus group held its May 
meeting at the Culcairn Bowling Club. The gath-

ering was well attended. 
 

The meeting’s keynote speaker was Craig Broughton, who 
recounted the journey he and his wife Karen undertook after 
deciding  to  relocate f rom their Albury home rather than 
renovate. In November 2021, they purchased a 40-acre lot on 
Coach Road, which suited their needs, and started them on 
the odyssey of planning and building their new home.  
 

After discovering that it would cost $80,000 to get power to 
the property, they investigated going solar. They thus began 
their adventure and challenge of building a three-bedroom  
off-grid   home that  was  as  solar-passive as possible. In 
designing the house which looks like an old shearing shed, 
the Broughtons decided to use materials that don’t require 
upkeep, including corrugated iron for the outside walls. The 
walls  and  ceiling  are  exceptionally  well  insulated, the 
windows are double-glazed, the whole house is  wrapped,  
such  that no air transfers from outside to inside or vice versa, 
and the rooms have high ceilings and ceiling fans.  
 

Major windows face north to optimise the use of sunshine for 
heating. The house has polished concrete floors that capture 

heat during the day and release it in the evening to help heat 
it. The house’s ambient temperature is between 18 and 20 
degrees all year. The Broughton’s supplement the solar heat 
in winter with a wood fire and have a split system for heating 
and  cooling  that runs from their stored power as a final 
backup.  In  summer,  the doors are opened to create cross-
winds for cooling, plus the ceiling fans for air circulation. 
The  solar  system  comprises  48  solar  panels  that  can  
generate  up  to  23.5  kWh  daily, plus seven batteries  for 
storage. With careful scheduling of major appliances, the 
Broughton’s use less electricity than they generate.  
 

The   property   only   had   five   trees   when  purchased; 
however, over the past several years, Craig and Karen have 
planted 1,000 trees. These trees are reducing water runoff and 
erosion and providing habitat for wildlife. As well, a part of 
the property has been fenced off as a birding area. The couple 
also utilise a sustainable water approach for their extensive 
vegetable garden and orchard. While an off-grid home is not 
for everyone, Karen and Craig love theirs. 
 

If you are retired or semi-retired, Probus may be the social 
group for you. Contact Beryl Meyer at 0427 293 147 for 
more information. Our next meeting is Wednesday, June 
11, 9:30 for 10 am at the Henty Community Club. 

PROBUS - June Update 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

Cancer Council  
Biggest Morning Tea 
Cake Stall and Raffle  

 

The winning tickets were drawn by  
Betty from the Hub ...  

… who didn’t even have a ticket in the draw. 

 
1

st
 prize a load of Firewood donated by  

 Jono Schulz - Ashley Jones  
 

2
nd

 prize a Helicopter Flight for one  

 person donated by J O’Neill- Sally Stewart 
 

3
rd

 prize Kitchen Goods donated by 

Greg Rooney - Greg Rowe 
 

A total $1,630 was raised for this worthwhile cause. 
 

Thank you to those who supplied the baked goodies, 
those who bought cakes etc and raffle tickets and the 

helpers who ran the stall. Each time a stall is held 
there seems to be a few more new volunteers. 

Sponsored by Rural CareLink 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
https://lesterandson.com.au/
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook,  
and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

Successful Cake Stall 
What remarkable generosity we have here in Jindera.  

Our Community Garden Cake Stall held on Saturday 10th 
May in front of IGA was filled with surprises from mums 

making time to donate their cooking or crafty ideas  
for our Mother’s Day stall and raffle. 

My Superwomen 
Thanks, Ladies, for your wonderful help  

 

Lorriane Morgan's Crafty Skills 
 

A beautiful, decorated Mud 
Cake was donated by Lorriane 
who has special skills.  
Well done for your devoted 
skills and time. This delicious 
Mud Cake was our second prize 
in our raffle won by Gary Piper. 

  
 

Sue's Beautiful  
last minute Posies 

 

Michelle had a smile on her face 
when  she  admired  Sue’s last 
minute posy floral arrangements. 
These were a very popular and 
interesting gift for many Mums. 

Mother’s Day Raffle Draw 
Our raffle was divided up into 
several prizes this time so we 
could share them amongst more 
people. 
 

Our beautiful Mother’s Day 
Flowers were popular.  

Everyone  took  time  out  to 
admire  them.  A  special thanks to Jill and Roger who 
donated  them.  You  must have a lovely garden.  

On Mother’s Day 
we did something 
different and it was 
very enjoyable. We 
had coffee and cake 
down at the park to 
thank all the helpers 
with our stall and 
raffle. 

Everyone had a turn in organising our winners. 

The Winners of the Raffle Prizes were:  

 1st - from Jindera Butcher - Richard 

 2nd - Decorated Mud Cake  - Gary Piper 

 3rd - IGA $50 voucher - Kathy Johnson  

 4th - from Jindera Pizza - Ann Thompson 

 5th - from Jindera Pizza - Jason  
Coffee Voucher winners from Fox and Brew were: 
Daryl Lane - Danielle McLaren - 
Peter O'Connor - Dulcie - Kurt 
Big  thank you  to  the   local  
businesses who donated these 
prizes which helped to make our 
fund raising stall successful. We 
raised over $1000 for the Jindera 
Community Garden. 

 

Our Social Outings are Happening 
Some of the Community Garden members went to the 
Burrumbuttock Pub for the Cancer Day Morning Tea.  
It was a very enjoyable morning especially with the great 
coffee from Jason's Coffee Van. 
 

Save the Date - Sunday June 22nd  
Community Garden members Social Day for lunch at 
Burrumbuttock Pub at 12pm. If Jason has that coffee 
van open, we could have coffee at 11am before lunch. 
Everyone is invited but need to know numbers please. 
 

Coffee Mornings are happening more often, 
especially Saturday mornings. If you would 
like to join us let me know or just turn up. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.
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 Council News - Summary of May meeting 

At the May Council meeting some key decisions for our 
community were made.  
At the meeting Council resolved to: 
• Formally write to the NSW Minister for Agriculture, 

Minister for Emergency Services, and relevant Federal 
departments to urgently request a drought declaration 
for our region. Please find attached a media release for 
more information. 

• Restrict public access to the Carabost Hall due to safety 
concerns. Community consultation will occur in the 
coming months in order to determine the future of the 
Hall. 

• Support the development of a new regional hospital for 
Albury Wodonga Health at the existing hospital located 
in Albury. 

• Adopt  the  Payment  of  Expenses and Provision of 
Facilities  to  the  Mayor and Councillors Policy, as 
previously publicly exhibited. 

• Authorise the General Manager to sign the Service 
Level Agreement between Greater Hume Council and 
WAW Credit Union Walla Walla. More information in 
regards to the reinstatement of Council services at 
WAW Walla Walla will be provided in the following 
weeks. 

• Place  the   draft   Delivery  Program   2025 - 2029  
incorporating draft Operational Plan 2025-2026 and 
budget, draft Resourcing Strategy 2025-2029, draft 
Fees and Charges 2025-2026 on public exhibition and 
accepts submissions until Thursday 19, June 2025. 
Have your Say on the various documents here - https://
shorturl.at/PXP24. 

• Advise TfNSW that Council objects to the proposed 
speed  zone  change  on  Dights  Forest Road due to 
inadequate consultation with the community. Council 
will  advise  TfNSW  to formulate a plan in order to 
appropriately consult with our community in regards to 
the proposed change. 

• Give public notice of its intention for the leasing of the 
road reserve adjoining 19 Shea Road Mullengandra. 
Have your say on this proposed road lease here - 
https://shorturl.at/PXP24. 

 
For more information on these decisions and to read the 
full Council minutes from the meeting, go to or click here 
– https://shorturl.at/Rqwxy.  

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
https://shorturl.at/PXP24
https://shorturl.at/PXP24
https://shorturl.at/PXP24
https://shorturl.at/Rqwxy
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Little Saints 20th Birthday Party 
Our preschool, Little Saints celebrates 20 years this year. We held a party so everyone could celebrate together. There 
was cake, a jumping castle, face painting, Lego and games to play. A special thank you to 
everyone who made our party amazing. You all made the day very special and a lot of fun!  

 

154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 
Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 
Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

 

Principal: Anna-Marie Bothe  

Term 2 is halfway through, and we have been busy here at St John’s with Mother’s Day Chapel and 
Morning Tea, Little Saints 20th Birthday Party and lots and lots of sports! 

On behalf of the school boards of St John’s Lutheran School, Jindera and St Paul’s Lutheran School, 
Henty, we congratulate Mrs. Anna-Marie Bothe on being appointed Principal of both schools. Her 
strengths are in innovation and design thinking, as well as relational leadership, and will provide the 
schools with insightful and creative leadership. Congratulations Mrs. Bothe! 

 
Mother’s Day Chapel and Morning Tea 
We had a fantastic turn out to our Mother’s Day Chapel and Morning Tea with lots of mums and special women in our 

students' lives joining in on the fun. Every Mother is adventurous when they start the journey to 
motherhood, and we spent the morning celebrating those nearest and dearest to us all.  

mailto:Email:%20admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au
http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au
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SPORTS! 
 

What a term for sports! We have had RAS Cross Country, Albury Paul Kelly Cup, Netball Schools Cup Gala Day 
and a Rugby Incursion.  
 

Our  students  represented  St  John’s  with  pride, 
resilience and sportsmanship.  
We are proud to say we had some outstanding 
achievements  across the board with Angel and 
Fletcher coming 2nd in their respective age levels at 
RAS Cross Country and Indi making it through to 
CIS Netball, Sydney. Our senior boys football team 
participated in the Albury Paul Kelly Cup and the 
whole school enjoyed learning some new skills from 
Callum (Rugby Union ACT Brumbies).  

St John’s Lutheran School - continued 
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Jindera Branch delegates at the NSW CWA Conference 
held at Wagga on 18 – 22 May, were Olivia Hanel and 
Margaret McMaster, several Jindera members were able to 
attend on a day basis with Wagga being a short distance 
from Albury.  
 

The new State President is Tanya Jolly from Barellan 
Branch, Murrumbidgee-Lachlan Group.  Tanya has been a 
CWA member for 28 years and held many Branch and 
Group positions.   Weethalle is her home being dryland 
cropping farmers, growing canola, wheat, lupins, barley 
and oats. 
 

It was announced the NSW CWA Disaster Relief Fund 
donated $100,00 to Queensland CWA to assist with flood 
relief in Far North Queensland.    Jindera CWA donated 
$2,000 towards the fund. 

Thank you to everyone who supported our MOTHERS 
DAY CAKE STALL at BUNNINGS – we raised over a 
$1000. 
 

CWA  Sunday  was celebrated on 25th May, at St. 
Matthew’s Albury.  CWA members were piped into the 
church by Highland Cathedral Piper – Roger Buck.     
Following the service a CWA Morning Tea was held at 
Adamshurst with all welcome.. 
 

Our next meeting – 4th June at 10am  
in the School of Arts Hall, Jindera. 

VISITORS MOST WELCOME. 
 
 
Yours in CWA Friendship, 
Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
June 2025 

The Murray Group with Jindera CWA members at special Church service by Father Peter Miller- McCloud  
at St Mattew’s Albury - 25th May 2025  

Tanya Jolly newly elected State 
President CWA of NSW  

at Conference at Wagga Wagga 
19-22 May  

Murray Group  

Handicraft Display. 

Display Country of Study – South Korea. 

CWA Cookery on Display 
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Jindera Library  
 

The Community Hub  
83 Urana St. Jindera 

 

WEDNESDAY  
18 JUNE 
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- your local Not-For-Profit Charity, right in the heart of Jindera!!                   
      

 Running for over 30 years, providing multi-level supports to  
schools, organisations, community groups and projects  

and providing personal support in times of need. 

 
Rural Care Link (RCL) has created a volunteer 

 

 

made up of local residents, who are 
  

ready to support others in our community.  
 

We would love you to join our team! 

 
 

To become a ‘Community Assist Team’ volunteer: 
 

Pick up and fill in an Application Form and  
tick the areas of support that interest you.  

 

Application Forms are available from: 
 

The OP SHOP 
Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Saturdays -10am to 1pm 

 

The RCL Office  

9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Tuesdays/Wednesdays/Thursdays 
 

OR 
 

Phone RCL Office - 0475 594 073   

Email Karen - RCL Office - office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 
www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NEW HOMES | RENOVATIONS | EXTENSIONS  

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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 Jindera Cottage Crafts Group  
 

Right next door to the iconic Jindera Pioneer Museum, on the 
site of the Old Flour Mill, is the Jindera Cottage Crafts Group 
shop (JCCG).  
 

May 18  was  the  last day of the Country Arts Support 
Program (CASP) funded workshops. 10 workshops, spread 
over 12 weeks saw up to 70 participants from across 5 shires 
acquire new skills. The workshops conducted were: 

 Creative Embroidery with Lorraine Morgan.  

 Wet Felting with Vivien Naimo.  

 Basket weaving with Cate Ewin.  

 Acrylic painting with Rhonda Wallace.  

 Sashiko, visible mending with Meredith Wallace.  

 Macro photography with John Naiimo. 
 

The Artists, who ran the workshops, are all members of the 
Jindera  Cottage  Crafts  Group  and   most  have  their hand-
crafted items available for you to see and buy in the shop. 

A huge thank you to the funding organisations of Murray 
Arts  and  Create  NSW.   Create  NSW  is  the  NSW   
Government's arts and cultural driver. They grow and support 
the arts and cultural sectors in NSW for everyone to enjoy. 
Murray  Arts  is  a connector between creatives and their 
community.  They focus  on  fostering  arts  and  cultural  
development across the Border and surrounding regions 
through facilitation, participation and promotion. 
 

Following is a montage of photos from the workshops, some 
by the participants themselves. 

 

Hickory Hill Tennis Club 
REUNION 2025 

Calling All Former Members of   
the Hickory Hill Tennis Club! 

 

Remember watering, rolling, bagging and marking the courts of a Saturday morning.  
The sport, friendship, fun and afternoon teas on Saturday afternoons during the summer?  
 

          It’s been 30 years since the Hickory Hill Tennis Club closed.  
 

Former  members  are advised that a Reunion Dinner and 
Unveiling of a Plaque on the site of the Old Courts Hickory 
Hill Road will occur during the October long weekend 2025. 
 

If you would like to attend the Dinner  on Saturday 4 October at 6:00pm,  
and/or the Plaque Unveiling on Sunday 5 October at 10:30am  

you are requested to contact one of the following by 20 September 2025:  
 

Jennifer Christensen  - 0418 449624  • Joan Lyons - 0427 298785  
Peter Lyons - 0428 298785 

 

The cost of the dinner at the Henty Community Club will be $30 per person.  
A set menu with alternate meals of roast lamb and chicken mignon will be served.  

Special dietary requirements will be catered for on request. 
 

Any photos or other memorabilia that you could contribute to  
a display ... even your memories please let us know! 

Member Profile: 
 

Continuing with  our  member  
profiles, this month is all about 
Patricia Bourner  and  her   
handiworks.  
 

Patricia enjoys sewing  bags, baby 
doll cradles, kids aprons and has 
some new items in the pipe line so 
come and see us at Cottage Craft. 
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Civil Celebrant 
 

- Judy Gray - 
 

Weddings • Baby Namings • Funerals 

 

 Conducted in Style    

 

MOBILE: 0418 617 385 

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 

https://naauto.biz/?srsltid=AfmBOoqrKcEwKWnKozq8oJVyAP1CqrJZjajmcu0oa1oSDLfITqBNK0BD
mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/


 

June 2025                                     Jindera News - Edition 322                                                   Page 36 

VETS Wed 14/05/2025  Stableford  21 Players  

Postn Player 1 Player 2 Player 3 Nett Result 

1 T. McGRATH P. REID D.SINGLETON 25.4 W 

2 F. CARMODY D. WEBB S. DUFFIELD 25.67 R/U 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jindera Golf Club is a fully volunteer run organization. President 
Robin Weldon, would like to thank all the workers around the 
club for volunteering their time. He thanks those who come to 
working  bees,  those who mow, irrigate, blow, fertilize and 
manage  the greens. Those who keep accounts, pay bills and 
organize  competitions,  those who organize and cook food, 
complete tech support, and restock prizes and the bar, the people 
who collect and put out the bins, those who clean and collate 
scores, those who give their time to keep the jobs list ticking on 
and all those hidden workers doing things around the club to 
keep everything going along well. The club appreciates you and 
could not function without such a high level of volunteers. You 
are a big part of what makes our club so great. We are a friendly 
bunch and welcome new players and members to our regular 
competitions. 
 

A special thanks goes out to retired local, John Pepper who has 
been  giving  his  time  and  expertise  helping  us with some 
specialized work on our irrigation system. We appreciate you 
sharing your knowledge and expertise with us. 
 

Club meetings are on the first Monday of each Month at the 
clubhouse at a new time of 6:30pm. All members are welcome 
to attend and contribute ideas to the running of the club. 
 

This coming monthly competitions:  
Men’s: Winner season time of 11:30-12pm tee off. 
1st June  –  June  monthly  medal  and  third round of club 
championships.  
8th, 22nd, 29th June – Stableford 
15th June – 4BBB drawn pair and par 

Ladies: Tee off 8:30am Monday for 9 holes or Thursday/Sunday 
11:30-12pm tee off. 
Week beginning 2nd June Tennis golf, 9th June monthly medal 
and 3rd round of Championships, 
16th June 2 ball Ambrose, 23rd June Captains vs President- 
Stableford. 
VETS - 9 hole Stableford every Wednesday  
Chook run: new time 2:45-3:15pm tee off.  
 

The men are entering their third round of match plays, with 16 
players remaining. If you win you progress to the next round. 
Good luck to those still involved. There were some very strong 
scores in the May monthly medal with both Simon and Strop 
scoring 4 under par in the back 9. 
 

The  ladies have just completed 5 weeks of pennant against 
Wagga City, Wagga Country, Howlong and Thurgoonga golf 
clubs. Consisting of players: Heather Chaston (captain), Rawinia 
Smithenbecker,  Virginia  Ebert,   Joan  Jamison,   Marita   
Christensen and Ros McMillan. The ladies represented our club 
well  and  enjoyed their golf days at each of the clubs, with 
Howlong golf club being the section victors. The ladies have 
completed  their  second  round  of  club championships and 
congratulate Rawinia for winning and Sandra runners up in the 
May monthly medal competition. 
 

Battery Drive: Kate’s daughter Kiera, is collecting batteries 
from  cars,  trucks,  boats,  tractors, industrial or commercial 
vehicles and machinery batteries as a fund-raising option to 
build  homes  for  people  living  in Cambodia. Kiera will be 
travelling to Cambodia with her school later in the year. The 
batteries can be dropped off in the car park or can be arranged to 
be collected from other places (see page 37). Call 0479 055083. 
 

We would like to welcome the new members  to  the  club  and  
we  look forward to seeing you out on the course.  
Some work has  been  done  to  improve  some of the tee boxes, 
with the irrigation issues resolving. We are grateful for the rain 
and hope to see some greening up of the fairways so everyone 
can come out and enjoy their golf. 

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
BACK 

1 Simon KILO 20 86 66 W, Medal  W,-4, $20 

2 Robin WELDON 18 84 66 R/U $20 R/U,-4, 2B 

3 Peter YENSCH 20 88 68 B  

4 Graeme MOORE 17 87 70 B   

5 Simon COSSOR 8 79 71 B   

6 Garry SAMIOS 12 83 71 B   

7 Trevor FREEMAN 19 91 72 B   

8 Garry SPURR 18 91 73 B   

9 Brendan BURT 21 94 73 B   

SUN 4/05/2025 May Monthly Medal – Stroke - 23 Players  

SCORES Summary - May 2025 
 

 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

SUN 11/05/2025 Stableford - 16 Players  

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Rhett PRESCOTT 21 89 38 W, $30  W,20, $20 

2 Peter PENNY 18 87 37 R/U $10  

3 Craig MCMILLAN 8 78 36 B R/U,19, 2B 

4 Aaron JENNINGS 23 79 35 B   

5 Greg ALLEN 13 85 34 B   

6 Cam BURT 18 90 34 B   

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Kevin WALSH 32 86 35 W, $30   

2 Robin WELDON 16 89 33 R/U $10   

3 Zach LOWEN 21 88 33 B  

4 Peter PENNY 17 83 33 B   

5 John METCALF 9 83 32 B  W,20, $20 

6 Thomas PEFFER 22 99 29 B   

7 Russell GUEHO 20 43 20   R/U,20,2B 

SUN 25/05/2025 Stableford -  15 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed 30/04/025 Stableford 16 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  FRONT 

1 Dave CASTLES 14 22 W 

2 Dave WEBB 20 20 R/U 

3 Don SINGLETON 26 18  

4 Stuart MILLAR 18 18  

5 Ian PERTZEL 28 18   

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
BACK 

1 Tony CORRIN 13 73 39 W, $30  R/U,19,2B 

2 Luke ANTONE 27 89 36 R/U $10  W,19, $20 

3 Craig CHRISTENSEN 24 94 36 B  

4 Peter PENNY 18 81 36 B   

5 Russell GUEHO 20 77 34 B   

6 Trevor FREEMAN 19 78 33 B   

SUN 18/05/2025 Stableford - 16 Players  

VETS Wed 7/05/2025 Stableford 23 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  BACK 

1 Strop WELDON 16 20 W 

2 Bruce HILL 20 19 R/U 

3 Frank CARMODY 22 17  

4 Dave WEBB 20 17  

5 Peter PENNY 14 17   
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Chook Run Fri 2/05/2025 – Stableford - 28 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result BACK 

1 Peter YENSCH 21 22 W $40 

2 Mick BEATON 20 22 R/U $20 

3 Bruce HILL 24 20 B 

4 Peter PENNY 19 20 B 

5 Russell GUEHO 21 19 B 

6 Wade MCPHERSON 34 18 B 

7 Rhett PRESCOTT 22 18 B 

8 Simon COSSOR 9 18 B 

9 Garry SPURR 19 18 B 

10 Aaron JENNINGS 24 17 B 

11 Jason STEINKE 29 17 B 

Chook Run Fri 9/05/2025 - Stableford - 24 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  FRONT 

1 Peter PENNY 18 21 W $40 

2 Trevor FREEMAN 19 21 R/U $20 

3 David PAECH 26 19 B 

4 Bruce HILL 23 19 B 

5 Neville BRAND 21 18 B 

6 Ian PERTZEL 28 18 B 

7 Cam BURT 18 18 B 

8 Aaron JENNINGS 22 18 B 

9 James PHELPS 44 16 B 

LADIES Sun/Mon/Thurs 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run Fri 16/05/2025 – Stableford - 24 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result BACK 

1 Donald SINGLETON 31 22 W $30 

2 Greg PRESTON 17 21 R/U $10 

3 Graeme MOORE 17 21 B 

4 Neville BRAND 23 20 B 

5 Robin WELDON 17 19 B 

6 Trevor FREEMAN 20 19 B 

7 Rhett PRESCOTT 22 18 B 

8 Peter YENSCH 20 18 B 

Chook Run Fri 23/05/2025 – Stableford - 15 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result FRONT 

1 Jack KIMPTON 14 22 W $30 

2 Russell GUEHO 20 21 R/U $10 

3 James PHELPS 44 18 B 

4 Kevin WALSH 31 17 B 

5 Greg ALLEN 13 17 B 

6 Dave GROSSE 35 17 B 

Ladies - Mon 30/04/2025  Stableford 9-Hole BACK 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result BACK 

1 Rawinia Smithenbecker 13 21 W 

2 Heather CHASTON 35 17  

3 Kate WOOKEY 34 16  

Ladies - Thurs/Sun 1,4/05/2025 – Stableford 18 Hole 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  18 Hole  Result 

1 Rawinia Smithenbecker 13 39 W 

2 Heather CHASTON 36 36 R/U 

3 Kate WOOKEY 35 33  

Ladies’ pennant team playing at Wagga Wagga Country 
course; Rawinia, Heather, Virginia, Joan and Marita 

VETS Wed 21/05/2025 Stableford 19 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  BACK 

1 P. REID  19 W 

2 Dave WEBB 20 18 R/U 

3 Dave CASTLES 12 16  

4 John McMAUGH 16 16  

5 Nev WINTER 20 16   

Ladies - Thurs/Sun 15,18/05/2025 May Monthly Medal 18 Hole 

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett 18 Hole Result 

1 Rawinia Smithenbecker 13 79 66 W 

2 Sandra KILO 26 98 72 R/U 

3 Heather CHASTON 35 112 77  

4 Marita CHRISTENSEN 40 120 80  

VETS COMPETITION - continued 

Volunteers, Judy, Joan and Judy catering the delicious lunch 
for Ladies pennant when Jindera Golf Club played host.  

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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Winter is here and it certainly tested out a few members 
for our Upper Murray comp. What a fantastic weekend we 
had away at Walwa. 15 Members braved the rain and 
fished between Jingellic and Tintaldra.  
 

Congrats to everyone who made the effort and well done 
to  Squeaky  on  burning your only pair of boots and 
catching a 95cm Upper Murray monster !!  Thanks so 
much to the Walwa Caravan Park and the Walwa pub for 
accommodating us and your hospitality.  
 

Other members that had success was Laz with a 57, 61 
and 66cm, Kevin Brown 63cm, Jacob 55 and 74cm and 
Marcus with a 60cm, all fish were released.  So many 
memories made with a fun weekend and remember it is 
always important to ensure that your hook with cheese is 
actually in the water and not in the tree whilst fishing !   
 

Q. - How many people open a packet of chips upside 
down ?  A. - Refer photo below 

Save the Date  
Our presentation day will be 
Sunday, 3rd of August 
which  the  club  will  be ...  
 Celebrating 40 years!!  
A  great  achievement to have kept this wonderful club 
going for such a long period of time.  

We hope to get all present and past members to attend.  
 
Next fishing competition will be the 27th, 28th, 29th of 
June . 
 
 

For more Angles Club information please 
contact Kerrie Lynch on 0427 238 281 or 
message us on Facebook  
 

Tight Lines! 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
http://www.humebank.com/

